4150 East Mexico Avenue
WORLDWIDE PETROLEUM CORPORATION Denver, Colorado 80222

Telephone 757-5441
June 26, 1967

Mr. Emery C. Arnold
Supervisor, District #3

State of New Mexico

Oil Conservation Commission
1000 Rio Brazos Road

Aztec, New Mexico

Dear Emery:

Mesa Retailers, Inc.
Sinclair #1
330/N; 2310/E, 19-18N-10W

We have checked our files and we do not find where Worldwide
Petroleum Corporation has any interest or any knowledge of the
Mesa Retailers, Inc.-Sinclair #1, 330/N; 2310/E, 19-18N-10W.

With reference to the Seven Lakes Pool, we have no plans and
are working with the Santa Fe Railroad on getting someone else
to take over the property. We do not believe it is economical
for us. We are basically stalling to see if we can find somebody
to take the situation; however, if we are unsuccessful in doing
this in the next couple months, we will plug and abandon the

property.

I am sorry I missed you when you were in town at the I0CC
meeting.

You and Al have been badgering me so much that I just can't take
it. I am moving to Calgary next month with Worldwide Energy
Company Ltd. and this will be out of your jurisdiction; however,
I would be agreeable to having you visit me for fishing of which
there are a few spots.

Yours very truly,

WORLDWIDE PETROLEUM CORPORATION

Bot—

Robert B. Tenison
President
RBT/hk



